
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 4      Week 4 
 2 November 2023 

UPCOMING DATES 
Nov 3   Teacher Only Half Day. School Closes 1pm. 
Nov 6   School Pool Opens.(weather depending). 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-5pm. 
Nov 7   Best Start Programme.11.30am-12.30pm. 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-6pm. 
Nov 8   BOT Hui. 5.30pm. 
Nov 10  North Cluster Athletics Day. 
   Scholastic Book Club Issue No. 7 closes. 
Nov 15  Kapa haka Dress Rehearsal. 11.30am—3.30pm. 
   Dental Caravan Arriving. 
Nov 17  FUN RUN. 
Nov 18   Hauraki Festival. Kapa haka. 
Nov 20  Teachers Only Day. School Closed. 
Nov 22  WBOP Athletics Day. 
Nov 23  Twilight Gala.4-6.30pm. 
Nov 28  Best Start Programme. 11.30am-12.30pm. 
Nov 28  Year 5 & 6 Girls Cricket Day. 
Nov 30  Principals Awards Assembly. 2pm. 
Dec 1   Year 6 Dinner. 
Dec 7   Briar’s Powhiri at Waihi College. School Closes at 12.30pm. 
Dec 8   Year 6 Waimarino Trip. 
Dec 12  Prizegiving Rehearsal and Nomination Certificates. 
   Hangi Prep. 
Dec 13  Hangi. 
Dec 15  Prizegiving. 
   Reports Going Home. 



PHONES 
ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 

Just a reminder that you can send your absentee  
notification to the eTap parent app. 

 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is 

absent they are marked as Truant? 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments.  

Please use your surname as a reference. 
 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

Kia ora  
 
So very very relieved to see the sunshine today!  
We have certainly had a wild week of weather, impacting all kinds of events, and seeing tāmariki 
cooped up a bit more than we would all like to see!  
 
I hope you have planned to come along Friday night to the Rugby Club, to hear Jase Williams speak 
about how we can all help our kids, and understand their needs better.  If you are a parent, coach or 
volunteer with in our community, this is defiantly a chat not to miss! Hope to see lots of you there!! 
6:30pm at Waihi Rugby Club.  
 
You might be interested to know we are busy in the background, making sure 2024 staffing is sorted, 
along with multiple other things coming up towards the end of this year.  
 
Please make sure you check out the newsletters, and Facebook, along with ensuring we have your ac-
curate details, so you feel informed and your child/ren have what they need to fully participate in the 
events coming up.  
 
Here is the teaching staffing list for 2024!  
Ms. Vanessa Maunder is Acting Principal 
Mrs. Dorette Hartley is Acting Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
So exciting! While I will be dreadfully sad to not be a part of things, I am so very thrilled to pass the 
mantle over to such passionate, clever, kind, and amazing teachers and Leaders.   
If you have any questions, please flick me an email, and I'll get right back to you. 
 
Nga manaakitanga 
Briar 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENT!      
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest student and their whānau. 

 
Addison L—Room 7 

Year Room Teacher Year Room Teacher 

NE/1 6 Ms Shawnee Marcroft 3/4 3 Mrs Neroli Matautia 

NE/1 7 Mrs Tanya Giles 4/5 9 Mr Matt Carden-Scott 

1/2 8 Mr Brendon Carroll 5/6 1 Mrs Lynn James 

2/3 5 Ms Renee Pennington 5/6 2 Mrs Jo Derham 

2/3 4 Mrs Dorette Hartley TBC for Term 1    



 

YEAR 6 WAIMARINO TRIP 
Year 6 students are heading to Waimarino as a special end of year trip on Dec 8. The cost is $20 per 
student and if your child  needs to hire a wetsuit for the day this is $5.This can be paid to the school 
office. Please fill in and send back your permission form as soon as possible to help with booking.  

 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

Issue Number 7 went home this week. Orders and payment can be done online or through the school 
office. Issue 7 closes 10th November 2023. 

 
UNIFORM 

Please name ALL uniform, togs, towels, shoes, drink bottles and lunch boxes for ease of re-
turning items to the correct student. Thanks.☺ 

 
UNIFORM COLOUR 

A reminder that our uniform for the bottom half is either black, navy and  blue or black jeans. Please 
do not send your child in pink, yellow, red, green or stripey shorts or track pants.  

We thank you for your cooperation in this. 
 

HATS 
Hats are compulsory in Terms 1 & 4. The only hats that are to be worn at East School are the royal 

Blue school uniform bucket hats. These can be purchased from the school office for $9each. Thanks 
for you cooperation with this. 

Thank you to the Lion Foundation who have supported our Music Programme to  
continue in Term 4 2023. 



Congratulations to the following students who have received a Principal’s Awards for Term 2.  
These students have displayed one or more of our School values this term. 

 
Caring-Manaakitanga; Eva S, Te Reinga N, Charlotte F, Marley B, Tahlia M. 
Responsibility–Tutika; Elijah de O, Henry O, Maia W, Kenia T, Mackenzie OF, Scarlett S,  
         Grayson R, Eden B, Bryson S, Willem F, Max H, Bailey M, Romina D,  
         Noah PH, Cruize W, Lucy P, Braxton H. 
Respectful-Whakarangatiratanga; Kymani T, Mackenzie OF, Scarlett S, Eden B. Cruz M, Judah T, 
              Addison B, Austin W. 







We’re three weeks out from our School Fun Run! We hope students 
are working hard towards their fundraising goals! Currently we have 
raised $4900 ! Awesome! I hope you’ll keep supporting us! Remem-
ber, the money raised will be going towards all the amazing activities 
our children are involved in. 
Once you’ve created your profile page on 
www.schoolfundraising.co.nz, there are some great things you can do. 
You can sign up for online fundraising, pick your target prize and even 
become a fundraising superstar! If you’re having any trouble setting up 
your student profile or fundraising online, please get in touch with the 
Fun Run team on 0800 377 170. Thanks for supporting us with your 
fundraising efforts, we look forward to celebrating with an amazing 
day!  

11.30am 
7th November 2023 

28th November 2023 



Huge thanks for the generous  
donations coming in for our gala in 

November!!  
Mitre 10 Waihi have kindly donated a 
Weber BBQ!! This will be raffled off. 

… more info coming!  



COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donation means more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott  
Ph:07 863 8693  Absentees: 021 0258 4817/eTap parent app 

Email Office for general enquires:  office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz                   www.waihieast.school.nz 
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